
Halifax Concert Band Society 
Annual Meeting November 21, 2023 
Report of the Membership Director 

The band is back to normal for the 2023-24 band year. We started on September 12. 
 
Our band currently has 62 members. Eight members are new this year. The fee this year is $150, which 
is $10 less than last year. Fees are used to pay for the Director, music, subsidies for official band shirts, 

and purchase of communal equipment and instruments.  
 
We encouraged on-line registration and e-transfer for fees. Fifty members paid by e-transfer and 53 
registered on-line. In addition, an e-transfer process was established for the weekly 50/50 draw. 
Members liked this new process. We are looking forward to an enjoyable year of music for 2023-2024, 
even though COVID-19 is still affecting attendance. 
 
 
                                                                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
 
Bob Kanygin, Membership Director 


